
03/17/2021 
 
In support of SB 212 
 
Mrs. Marilyn Haag 
St. Mary's, KS 
Pottawatomie County 
District 61 
 
Dear Chairman Hilderbrand and Senate Public Health and Welfare Committee Members, 
 
  I ask you to support SB 212. One of our children received her first dose of vaccinations at the  
age of 2. She had serious effects from this. Pain was continual every day for 6 week. She  
had high pitched crying. She was unable to sleep at night. When trying to  
sleep her body would arch and she would cry in constant pain. I continually took her to the doctor 
who just proscribed heavier antibiotics which made things worse. She started making retarded motions 
with her hands. I then took her to a natural doctor and she began to improve immediately. 
The county nurses continued to call telling me to finish her vaccinations. I told them she wasn't well 
from the vaccines first given but they didn't care or want to hear what we had to say. They didn't 
care if they permanently damaged my child as long as she finished the vaccine schedule. They had no 
empathy. She is older now and still suffering from the first dose of vaccines with a poor immune system 
and gut issues. These vaccines are not safe. The Covid vaccine could kill her.  
 
I had 6 children all vaccinated. Allergies are rampant in our family. They have food allergies to dairy, 
gluten,  
corn, and eggs. I have one child with epilepsy which does not run in the family. From research I do 
believe  
this is a delayed reaction from the vaccines.  
 
I do not trust the KDHE to do what is best for my child. I am a medical assistant and they are not following 
what I was taught in medical school. Such as if your child is sick they should not receive the vaccines. 
They 
never ask if your child is sick or having problems. These people are not trustworthy and have already 
caused  
devasting problems that are unreversable in our children. I ask you to support this bill to protect our 
children 
from big pharma making money off the vaccines and causing untold damage. 
 
 
For the love of our children, 
 
Marilyn Haag 

 


